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The single most troubling case currently pending before the National Labor Relations Board (NLRB 

or Board) is Specialty Healthcare and Rehabilitation Center of Mobile and United Steelworkers, 

District 9, 356 NLRB No. 56 (2010).   Briefs were due in the case on March 8th and a ruling is 

expected sometime thereafter.  Because this is a representation case, there will be no opportunity 

for direct judicial review and the Board could begin implementing the decision immediately in 

other cases.   

 

The Board’s ruling is expected to reverse 50 years of case law by radically changing the standard 

for determining an appropriate bargaining unit for all of the estimated six million workplaces 

covered by the National Labor Relations Act.  The key issue is whether employees performing the 

same job at a single facility presumptively constitute a bargaining unit for organizing purposes, 

irrespective of any commonality those employees share with other employees outside the proposed 

unit.  The Board has historically applied a clear set of standards to determining a unit appropriate 

for bargaining – this case would turn those standards upside down.   

 

The decision could make it easier for unions to organize by cherry picking a unit composed of the 

subset of employees most likely to organize, regardless of whether those employees constitute a 

practical unit.  For example, the union may choose to organize poker dealers at a casino, rather than 


